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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/clerc Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL, LITTLE HAVEN, 3 JUNE 2014, AT 7.30 PM 
PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Brian Henderson, Peter Llewellin, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Sue Reynolds, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

OBSERVERS/VISITORS

Sgt Martin Vaughan, Mrs Sue Mock, C R Stephens, S Norman, I Norman, Jim Garner.

APOLOGIES

No apologies received.

ADOPT MINUTES FROM MARCH 2013 MEETING
Signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 6 May 2014.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were declared.

Matters Arising

Boardwalk Progress Report

Cllr Ian Whitby (Chair) reported that the volunteers had done a fantastic job over the bank holiday weekend fixing the broken boards, cutting back the overgrowth and addressing the slippery boards.  The Group have arranged for Phil Lees to inspect the walk on Tuesday, 10 June and the Clerk will email Emrys Llewelyn, Area Maintenance Manager, to ask him to inspect the walk also.
The meeting held on the 2 June 2014 was very well attended.  Monies raised so far amount to £5,150, this includes a £2000 donation from the Raymond Brothers (landowners).  The group are investigating the community grants available from SITA Trust which has either a fast track grant of £20k or a core grant of £60k.   Ian Whitby and Sue Reynolds (Vice Chair) attended the meeting.  The Clerk confirmed that there were 21 years left on the existing lease which should be sufficient to meet grant criteria.  She confirmed she had contacted the Havens Solicitors in order to get a copy of the signed lease.
The Group discussed the requirement for regular inspections and agreed with Ian that monthly inspections would be carried out and paper work produced to record date of  inspection, defaults identified and action taken.  
The Community Council confirmed that they will look favourably on providing some financial support for future maintenance.
Boardwalk Viewing Area

The clerk advised the Council that as the walk up to the viewing area has not yet been tarmacked contractors were asked to strim the overgrowth along the path and around the picnic tables.  The decision on how often we shall be able to do this work will be discussed further and the Clerk will make enquiries as to when it is likely to be closed for the work.

Parking Questionnaire for Puffin Way

All residents in Puffin Way were issued with a questionnaire in order to get feedback on  what action they would like Pembrokeshire County Council to take to solve the problems they are experiencing with visitors to the area parking in the street instead of the allocated car parks.  Residents were asked to return their questionnaire to Antony Sage and the Clerk will collect and collate the responses before the next meeting.

AGENDA ITEMS

ASB Broad Haven

Sgt Martin Vaughan was invited to the meeting to give the Council feedback on the problems experienced over the past week and the action taken to resolve them.
Sgt Vaughan reported that they are usually prepared for problems of this nature as they see parties advertised on social media.   However, this is getting more difficult as there are more and more websites to check.   They had not seen this one advertised and were, therefore, unprepared for the event.  He said around 150/200 youths descended on the area with no warning but as soon as they became aware of the situation all available staff were sent to the area.  The youths brought with them large amounts of alcohol including wines, beers and spirits but as the majority of them were under aged much of this was seized.  A number of social behaviour orders were issued, two instances of criminal damage, three instances of Section 27 notices (a notice telling you to leave the area and why) along with a caution for possession of cannabis.    

The Western Telegraph will be interviewing Sgt Vaughan and publishing an article on the trouble created for residents and tourists and the damage caused to local businesses.  He said families will be visited and they will talk to the parents with the child present and advise them they were not dropping their kids off at a harmless party, some of whom were as young as 14 with bags full of alcohol and condoms, and that they had told the police their parents had bought the alcohol for them.  He did point out that some parents will complain they are spoiling their children's fun.   They will also be going into schools to talk directly to the youths.  He stressed that the end of exams, which is coming up soon, followed by the results could mean more trouble when the youngsters get together to celebrate.  A group of youths is not in itself a crime but if they start to cause trouble or vandalism they will be dispersed.  If they are incapable due to alcohol they will be taken home.
Sgt Vaughan said he was aware that such events resulted in unfavourable litter being left on the beach when families arrive the next morning and was surprised to find that Broad Haven did not have a beach cleaner.   He will discuss this with Pembrokeshire County Council who he hoped would allocate a beach cleaner to the area.  

Sue Mock (local business owner) wanted to put on record that the police were superb and reacted to the situation very quickly preventing the situation from becoming much worse.  Cllr Brian Henderson reported that a large number of the youths descended on the children's play park where there is a potential for a lot of damage and the police moved them on quickly before this happened. 

Sgt Vaughan said the youths came from a wide area across Pembrokeshire and stressed that as soon as there was any sign of trouble in the future, residents should phone 101, the non-emergency number for those who need the police, as soon as possible.  
Public Liability Insurance

In view of the these problems the Clerk reported that she had checked with the council's Public Liability Insurance provider to see if we were covered for vandalism in the village.   It would appear that we have a limited cover for vandalism and the cost of applying this cover  to more expensive items like the Boardwalk would be around £298 per year.  The Council have never had this in the past and in view of the limited budget available it was decided to continue as we are for now.

Councillor Vacancy

The Council was saddened to receive Cllr Margaret Thomas's resignation due to ill health.  Margaret had been on the council for around 38 years and the Clerk was asked to write to Margaret thanking her for all her hard work throughout this time.  She was also asked to put a notice in the Diary and on the Website to this affect.
The Clerk advised that she would prepare the necessary papers to advertise the vacancy at the end of the month.
Little Haven Traffic Problems

A letter from David Jones was circulated to all Councillors regarding long vehicles attempting to negotiate the sharp bend on the road leading to Broad Haven from Little Haven.   Councillors agreed that although the additional signage which had been erected did reduce the number of lorries attempting to go round the bend there was still a problem.  
Cllr Joan Phillips pointed out that she knew of a number of instances where the driver's sat nav had taken them in this direction.  She suggested that a new sign further back may alert drivers before it is too late to turn around.
County Councillor Peter Morgan said he would speak to Natasha Thomas to advise her of our requirements and ask her to do the new sign.

Regular Local Surgery For Residents
Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair] suggested that the Council should hold regular surgeries to give residents the opportunity to come and discuss topics in person as this would help communications between both the Council and the residents.  

Cllr Mary Whitewright suggested that the Council could organise an open evening, with refreshments, for residents to come and meet councillors.  This was fully supported by all Councillors and the date was set for Tuesday, 8 July by which time the new councillor vacancy will have been advertised.  The venue was set for 7 pm in the Broad Haven Village Hall.  Details of the Open Day will be published in the Village Hall, on Facebook, in the Diary and on the Council Website.
It was agreed to discuss the setting up of regular surgeries after the Open Day during next month's meeting.

Trafalgar Terrace Car Park Summer Fees

The Clerk advised the meeting that she did not have a copy of the Trafalgar Terrace Car Park Lease but understood this was a short term lease with temporary planning permission for car parking for users of the Church and the School.  The Clerk agreed to contact the solicitors to check when the lease was due for renewal and investigate whether planning permission had subsequently been made permanent.  

Councillors had a short discussion regarding fees being brought in over the summer holidays as a possible way of increasing the community budget.  County Councillor Peter Morgan reminded the council that they had been approached by the school contractors who required a suitable parking area for their vehicles during the school renovations and their offer to tarmac the car park on completion.   The council agreed to give their support for this.

HCC/Community Communications

Cllr Mark Burch advised the Council that since being appointed Councillor at the last meeting he had a number of residents approach him and said they did not know what the Community Council  did and  did not trust them to be working on their behalf.   Cllr Mary Whitewright felt that this was not entirely accurate as she and other councillors regularly discussed topics with residents throughout the week.

Mark pointed out that Solva Community Council did far more for their community and had a budget surplus of some £27k as opposed to our £104.    He felt that if the precept was raised to a similar figure as Solva's precept there would be sufficient funds to pay for amenities such as the Boardwalk.   It was pointed out by members of the Council that Solva's precept was set at twice that of The Havens plus they had a very large income from the Car Park and could not really be compared with Broad Haven.  

Mark felt that it was insufficient for information to be posted in the Diary and Minutes and suggested one way of improving communications with the residents was to have a Facebook Page as this was becoming more and more popular as a form of communications.  The Clerk pointed out that she has insufficient time to maintain a Facebook Page and Mark advised that Emma Pritchard from Broadway was willing to maintain this for us.    It was decided that although we have just gone live with the Pembrokeshire County Council hosted website the Council would support this idea provided the content was controlled by the council.

Cllr Joan Phillips pointed out that Councillors details were in the Diary originally but had been left out for some time now.  The Clerk agreed to arrange to have the details included in diary and confirm that they were online.

Broad Haven Rubbsh Bins

Sue Mock expressed concern regarding the amount of rubbish left in and around bins in Broad Haven at the end of the day and had circulated a graphics which clearly showed how the rubbish ended up blown all over the car park, pavements and roads by the following morning.  She felt that with the impending retirement of one of the local collection men the situation would probably get worse.  Sue said this was not a new problem but had been going on for some years now.  There is insufficient bins with insufficient collection times.  She had been told that the last collection of the day had to be early enough for the bin lorries to take the rubbish to the tip before it closed as they were not allowed to leave rubbish in the bins all night.  This she found a little contradictory as it seemed perfectly acceptable to leave rubbish in the bins and around the streets of Broad Haven all night.   It was pointed out that if they arranged for a rubbish collection in the evening there would not be a need for a collection first thing in the morning and there would be no rubbish in the bins to be picked by Seagulls or blown by heavy winds around the town. 

Sue had spent some time investigating what others communities were doing and was quite impressed with the system in Narberth where the bins included an incinerator thus reducing the amount of rubbish and length of time to fill the bin.  These were solar powered.  She was not sure who had funded these.
One of the suggestions put forward by Sue was for Broad Haven to become a litter free zone with all bins removed and visitors taking their rubbish home with them.  Cllr Mary Whitewright advised that this had been tried in Little Haven but it was a disaster.  Suggestions had been made in the past that shops would have their own rubbish bins outside their premises but Sue pointed out businesses had to pay for these to be emptied and they were being used by everyone, even with tourists weekly rubbish before they left to go home.
After some discussion it was agreed that County Councillor Peter Morgan would discuss the problem with Emrys Llewellyn and ask him to put forward some ideas on how to resolve the problem.

Play Park Repair Fund

The Clerk advised the meeting that she had been asked by one or two residents what arrangements the Council had made to ensure the future of the Play Park.   
She had assured them that for the present there was sufficient monies available with a £500 maintenance allowance from Pembrokeshire County Council plus a yearly allowance from the Community Council Budget.  

In order to respond regarding the longer term arrangements she needed to clarify a number of points and circulated a document from the Havens Carnival Committee dated April 2009 which outlined and summarised their proposal for the adoption.
In the document the Carnival Committee records that it has £11k in the bank and with the PCC £500 allowance said there were no significant maintenance issues at present.  However, it predicts that between 2019/2024 the equipment will start to need replacing and that' funding for this now needs to start being accumulated by the Community and that this was being done by the Carnival Committee already but it may not be enough'.  Their proposal was summarised as using the precept for long term replacement with the Carnival Committee also retaining funds.
Christine asked for clarification on the funds being retained by the Carnival Committee.    Mark said this was long before his time and he would have to come back to Christine on this.

Planning Applications
	NP/14/0258
	Alteration and ext to 4, Sea Bird Close, St Brides Road, Little Haven, SA62 3UQ
	Support

	NP/14/000175
	Demolish and rebuild ext walls and side ext, replace window and door, create duel pitched roofs on ext and porch, Green Hedges, 14 Webbs Hill, Marine Road, Broad Haven, SA62 3JT
	Support

	NP/14/0209
	Single storey side ext - study, halll and wc.  Replacement garage, The Rectory, Walton West.
	Support


Planning Results
	NP/13/0460
	Plot 1, off Blockett Lane, Little Haven, SA62 3UH Dormer Cottage originally submitted 23/10/14, not supported and permission refused 03/12/14
	National Assembly Appeal

	NP/14/0116
	New roof, dormers and velux windows.  3 Millmoor Way, Broad Haven, SA62 3JJ
	Withdrawn

	NP/14/0155
	Renovations to 32 Atlantic Drive, Broad Haven, SA62 3JB
	Granted

	NP/14/0128
	Part Retrospective, reinstatement of kitchen ext and partial demolition of former dairy, reinstatement of historic buildings etc.  Gleve Garmhouse, Talbenny, SA62 3XE
	Granted


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.27 plus expenses 74.56
	   229.83
	101646

	Cleddau Press September Issue
	   239.00
	101647

	HMRC Payroll Software Licence
	     67.20
	101648

	Down to Earth Landscaping  BWalk Repair/Grass Cutting
	   564.00
	101650

	Complete Property Maintenance BShelter Repair/Maintenance  
	   614.85
	101650

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright
	 1894.88
	TOTAL


END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

THE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON THE 1 JULY IN  BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL AT 7 PM.
Signed ……………………..

Cllr Ian Whitby (Chair)


